These are the minutes from the March 20, 2012 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were Mr.
Walter Moran — Chair, John Dougherty — Board Member, Mrs. Lynn White — Board Member, Mr. Anthony
Marino —Health Agent and Ms. Donna Tramontana — Administrative Assistant.

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m.

Plans:

e 1206 Hanover Street — Mrs. White moved to approve the plan for 1206 Hanover Street, dated February 15,
2012, with the condition the leaching field be inspected at the time of the tank installation, Mr. Dougherty
second, so voted.

Mr. Moran arrived at 7:50.

e 86 Jefferson Road — Approved as submitted

e 14 Trailside Lane — Approved as submitted

e 134 Whiting Street — Plan resubmitted for Board re-approval. During the septic installation it was
discovered the pump chamber could be eliminated to achieve a gravity system. Mr. Dougherty moved to re-
approve the plan with the changes for 134 Whiting Street, dated 10/14/11, revised 3/7/12, designed by
McGlone Enterprise with the variances as noted on the plan and a deed restriction, Mrs. White second, so
voted unanimously.

New Business:
1. Mrs. White moved to approve the March 6, 2012 minutes as written, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted
unanimously.

Mr. Moran, Chairman, signed the Betterment Agreement papers for 134 Whiting Street and 116 Dwelley Avenue.
The entire Board signed the Deed Restrictions for the same properties.

Mr. Marino gave his update:

e He explained the situation at Bardin Street and is looking from guidance from the Board on how they would
like him to proceed. The Board listened to options presented by Mr. Marino and voted as follows: Mr.
Dougherty moved to proceed with a correction order to 22 Bardin Street, Mrs. White second, so voted
unanimously. Mr. Dougherty asked it be noted that Mr. Marino has gone to extremes to assist the residents.
He has assisted Earle F. Simmons Co. in clearing the clogged toilets, takes their rubbish to the transfer
station, runs errands and he and Nancy Funder, Public Health Nurse, has visit the home several times.

Mrs. White inquired about the memo on cigarette machines and if establishments were permitted to have them,
should the Board look at increasing the Tobacco permit fee to cover additional inspections. Mr. Marino said that
they would look at that fee next year.

Permits and Licenses signed

Mr. Dougherty moved to adjourn, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.



